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July 9, 2002

Mayor Jeremy Harris

530 S. King, Rm 300

Honolulu, HI 96813

Dear Honorable Mayor Jeremy Harris,

It has come to the attention of the Oahu Chapter of the Surfrider Foundation that a City and County construction project, scheduled to begin shortly, is threatening adequate beach access at the Diamond Head lookout, a very popular surfing and windsurfing area.  The Diamond Head Recreational Master Plan currently includes the elimination of the 48 parallel parking stalls on the makai side as well as some of the lookout parking areas.  This is a 25% reduction in the parking for this area (with estimates that run as high as 45%.)   
As an active non-profit organization with over 1600 members on Oahu, the Surfrider Foundation is extremely concerned with this large loss of beach access.   We respectfully request that the Diamond Head Recreational Master Plan project be temporarily halted to reevaluate park usage and a modified Master Plan be developed that will more closely meet park users’ needs, including adequate parking.

Sincerely,

Peter V.Z. Cole
Chairman, Surfrider Foundation Oahu Chapter

Ps:  I would like to thank you for the proclamation and showing of Surfing For Life at the Haleiwa “At the Beach” event. 
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